CSU, SACRAMENTO

2011-12 FACULTY SENATE EXECUTIVE COMMITTEE

Monday, June 13, 2011
1:30-3:30

Sacramento Hall, Room 275
Present:
Buckley, Hammersley, Miller, Peigahi, Pinch, Sheley, Sheppard, VanGaasbeck, Wagner
Guest:
William Dillon, Sheree Meyer
MINUTES:

1. Minutes from May 17, 2011 – The minutes were approved as published.
2. Open Forum:

· Wagner advised that Human Resources is collecting social security numbers and documents of partnerships at the request of PERS, due to some audit findings.
· Sheley praised the good turnout by faculty at commencement.

3. Chair’s business:

A. Grade Appeal Panels – after discussion, the Committee agreed to recommend Jordan Peters and Laurie Kubicek for appointment to panels on behalf of the Senate. 
B. K-box decision – Sheppard reported that the Senate received a memo from Larry Gilbert responding to the Senate’s action pertaining to the use of Kboxes. The Senate’s recommendations were not accepted. Buckley stated that the Senate’s motion was an attempt to determine what colleges are responsible for with regard to security that Kboxes address? 
C. Idaho State Senate dissolution – Sheppard called the Committee’s attention to the dissolution of the Idaho State Senate dissolution.
D. Sheppard advised that Val Smith, Professor of Communication Studies, wishes to respond to the IRB’s memorandum regarding his suggestions to the new policy.

4. Program proposal: B.A. in English – The Committee discussed generally that problems shouldn’t be caught at the Executive Committee stage. This should happen at much earlier levels of review. Those bodies/entities should be advised of the problems that have been caught at the Executive Committee level. Pinch stated that she has spoken to the chair of the Curriculum Subcommittee about the problems. In addition, the curriculum committees in colleges and departments have been advised of the problems. Meyer advised that Academic Affairs is trying to tighten up the timelines for submitting proposals to decrease sloppiness. An electronic method for submitting proposals is being developed. Some problems may be due to last minute submissions. Sheppard stated that due to faculty turnover, there may be a lapse in institutional knowledge. Academic councils may not be performing the typical duties they used to. Sheley added that there are many new deans and associate deans as well. Orienting colleges may prove useful. The orientation sessions would be conducted by Meyer, Chevelle Newsome, Pinch and the chair of the Curriculum Subcommittee.

5. American Institutions update – Sheppard reported that the consortium of CSU History and Government faculty are working on a statement of principles for the ASCSU Executive Committee to consider. However, individual campuses won’t have an opportunity to provide input. Discussion involved whether or not waivers will be granted at the campus level. Why the American Institutions requirement? Why not some other requirement? There could be ways of double counting certain requirements within G.E. Miller surmised that the AI requirement may eventually go away and be addressed the same the UC system does – counting high school coursework as satisfying the requirement. The Committee discussed the history of the requirement, strategies and popular trends.


6. Senate Select Committee – The Committee discussed the appointment of the 2011-12 Select Committee, the scope of its charge, as directed by the 2010-11 Senate, and timing. Since the Senate’s motion directs the Select Committee to continue its work over the summer, how much consultation can be done? What if the Select Committee wants to act in a manner contrary to what the Senate directed? An open comment period conducted electronically? VanGaasbeck stated that the Executive Committee should carry out the directions of the Senate, as not following the Senate’s directive might be perceived poorly. If the successor Select Committee isn’t constituted until the fall semester begins, there might not be enough time to revise the charges of the current policy committees, have it discussed and debated sufficiently in the Senate and then enacted, if approved by the Senate, for the 2012-13 academic year. After discussion, the Executive Committee agreed to ask all 2010-11 Select Committee members if they wish to continue and solicit volunteers from the Senate. 


7. Senate retreat/meeting – The Committee discussed possible topics: Graduation Initiative/Closing the Achievement Gap (Sheppard advised that he still hasn’t heard yet of any actions needed by the Senate); Faculty Rights and Responsibilities (scheduled to meet in late June; a status report to be given at the next EC meeting); the drafts of new policy committee charges by the Select Committee. The Committee will continue its discussion at its next meeting.
